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ITEM 1 – CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chair Cruz called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.  Chair Cruz reminded the Board that since 
there was insufficient quorum, that the meeting would be only a general discussion meeting.   
 
ITEM 2 – APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
None at this time.   
 
ITEM 3 – GENERAL DISCUSSION 

 
Chair Cruz discussed the Active Shooter Presentation given by the CGPD Public Information 
Office.  The Committee expressed interest in having the presentation given to the Committee.    
 
Mr. Daly discussed the University of Alabama study on gun violence.  Chair Cruz asked that, if 
possible, she would like the FBI research on gun violence be shared with the Committee.  Mr. 
Durana asked about School Resource Officers and their responsibilities.   
 
Chief Hudak provided an update on departmental hiring.  Eight new officers were sworn in and 
are now beginning the orientation phase of their training.   
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Neighborhood Safety Aides were discussed.  The City’s possible annexation and its effect on 
Police and NSA staffing were discussed.   
 
Traffic Engineering, and the process used for approval and placement of signs and other traffic 
control devices were discussed.  Chair Cruz discussed drivers going the wrong way on the 
streets.  The PSI Traffic meetings were discussed, with information from the PSI Traffic 
meetings to be brought to a future meeting.   
 
Homeless persons in Ponce Circle Park were discussed.  Homeless persons at the park north of 
Eighth Street and Boabadilla Ave were also discussed.   
 
Mr. Durana discussed the Waze app, and its effect on traffic, and traffic patterns through 
neighborhoods.   
 
Ms. Busot asked about the process of adding items to the agenda.  Mr. Caballero discussed a 
formal agenda package.   
 
Director Fernandez discussed the “rhythm” of the Committee and a “trends and patterns” type 
report to be discussed at a future meeting.   
 
There being no further business and no objections, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 pm. 
 
        
 
 
 


